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2:30 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.

Meeting Minutes for November 5, 2020


Voting Members Present:	Robert Bustamante, Tammy Cottrell, Jesse Gonzalez, Susan Hoang, Sergio Rodriguez, Randy Scott, John Steffens, Pat Weekes

Voting Members Absent:	

Supporting Members: Thurman Brown, Dane Clacken, Stuart Davis, Jorge Forero, Michael Hoang, Dean Hopkins, Cherylee Kushida, Morsal Mohammad – SCC Student

Discussion

1. Call to Order
· Meeting was called to order by Mr. Gonzalez at 2:32 PM.
2. Self-service and Colleague UI 5 Update: Mr. Davis provided an update.
· Self-Service: Different components have been enabled and have gone through various testing. 
· Single sign-on: So far it is functional in non-production environments but may cause a culture shock for the end users, given the different user experience. ITS is coordinating with the colleges for a suitable implementation date. 
· Document upload has been enabled for Financial Aid and Student Placement at SCC. 
· Communications have been initiated with TouchNet (our payment processor) on ways to get Payment processing connected to Self-Service. Tentative completion by Spring 2021. 
· Chosen Name: Internal dialogue with Marketing and the colleges on strategies to identify every area systemwide where Chosen Name maybe present. This will help prevent stragglers when we transition from Preferred name to Chosen name.
· Upcoming: Discussions have started to enable back office related components such as H/R, Payroll, Timecard entry and Purchasing.
· Mr. Steffens inquired on provisioning student email. Discussions ensued on prerequisites of authentication process of student account creation. Mr. Davis will schedule a whiteboarding session on provisioning student email with Mr. Steffens and Mr. Rodriguez.
· Colleague UI 5: Mr. Davis shared that ITS is still running two different versions of Colleague in parallel, UI 4 and UI 5.
· Colleague UI 4 went end of life over a year ago and is no longer supported by Ellucian. 
· UI 4 desktop icon is scheduled to be removed December 1st. A districtwide announcement will be sent out to that effect. 
· ITS has been coordinating efforts for a successful transition to UI 5. Training videos are now posted on ITS website, Training section. SAC Distance Education also assisted in posting the link on Canvas training page. Will be hosting a live training (to be recorded) scheduled for Monday, November 9th.
3. Second reading and Approval of 2021-2024 Strategic Technology Plan: Mr. Gonzalez conducted the second reading of recent updates. The draft includes details on Technician to Device ratio and the changes discussed during the October meeting. Mr. Bustamante pointed out a typo that needed correction. 
· Mr. Gonzalez called for a motion to approve the 2021-2024 Strategic Technology Plan including the amended typo. A motion to approve was made by Mr. Scott, seconded by Mr. Bustamante and approved unanimously. 
· Mr. Gonzalez will need to gather information on how this will be presented at the December Board meeting. He will meet with Enrique Perez at Educational Services department to obtain details and will share accordingly.
4. Technology Update – Colleges

SACTAC – Mr. Steffens
· Mr. Steffens reported that there we no actions taken during the last SACTAC meeting. Discussions were focused on reports, VPAT process and accessibility and funding proposals.
· Mr. Gonzalez shared on the concept of funding our computing devices and replacements. He will send out a survey to the folks who have volunteered to participate and encouraged others to join if interested.

SCCTEC – Mr. Rodriguez
· Mr. Rodriguez reported that all shared governance groups he is a member of are up to date on the Preferred Name initiative. Mr. Davis still needs to regroup with Mary Law and Jean Estevez on timeline. 
· SCC Technology Plan will be on the SCCTEC agenda for approval.
· Minimal number of tech requests were received which will be added to the planning framework.
· The accreditation documentation is in the final stage.
5. Technology Project listing, project prioritization process: Mr. Gonzalez shared what takes place within the Technology Operational Workgroup (TOW) meetings on a monthly basis. He provided the technology project listing for the month of October and expounded on project prioritization process. 
· An intake form called Project & Report Request is filled out by the requestor if the request is project worthy.
· TOW focuses largely on the Top 10 project list. There are criteria and rubrics in place to guide the project scoring and prioritization. For instance, projects related to legal compliance, supporting TRI, union related contractual issues, increasing enrollment and revenue or improving student retention will get a higher score. Mr. Gonzalez further explained that the level of impact affects the scoring of a project as well.
· The guidelines help ensure that projects we prioritize, closely align with our districtwide initiatives. 
· Mr. Gonzalez expressed the intention of bridging the gap between the operational group (TOW) and planning group (TAG) and offered to provide the project listing at TAG monthly meetings.
· Mr. Gonzalez will share the link for the project listing for TOW with TAG.
6. Update to High end computer standard – remove the secondary hard drive: Mr. Hoang referenced on the current standard for high end computers that are used in the Engineering labs at SAC and SCC.  ITS is proposing to change the current standard configuration by removal of the second SSD. Cost savings will be $420 per unit.
· Concerns on the costs were brought up by Mr. Scott. Discussions ensued on critical components and warranty contained in the computer configuration that may have contributed to the high price. 
· Mr. Gonzalez proposed to provide a cost breakdown of high-end workstation at the December meeting.
· Mr. Gonzalez called for a motion to approve the removal of the secondary hard drive from the high-end computer standard configuration. A motion to approve was made by Mr. Scott, seconded by Mr. Steffens and approved unanimously.    	
7. Colleague self-hosting update: Mr. Gonzalez provided an update.     
· Our Application Hosting Services (AHS) contract has been renewed for another year to end September 2021.
· Ellucian will only provide a backup of our data which means it is a straight system cut over. Mr. Gonzalez will try to negotiate for a system connection to enable gradual transition to self-host.
· Plan to setup potential environment to store our data and assess how long this will take. 
· As a reminder, cloud hosting will be provided by AWS. More updates to come as Mr. Gonzalez meets with Ellucian.
8.  Approval of TAG Minutes – October 1, 2020
· Mr. Gonzalez called for a motion to approve the TAG Minutes for the October 1, 2020 meeting. A motion to approve the minutes was made by Mr. Scott and seconded by Mr. Bustamante. Mr. Rodriguez abstained as he was not present at the last meeting. 

Informational Handouts
1. Strategic Technology Plan 2021-2024
2. October Project Listing
3. Strategic Alignment Rubric
4. New High-End Workstation Standard
 

Next Meeting Reminder: December 3, 2020 via Zoom

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 3:48 p.m. 
